



Shrewsbury Road, Church Stretton Telephone 01694 722209
Shropshire, SY6 6EX E admin@csschool.co.uk

www.churchstretton.shropshire.sch.uk

Headteacher: Mr J Parr BA Hons

30th March 2020

Dear Parent/Carer,

As we begin another week of distance working, may I thank you for the help and support you are providing for your child/ren. As a reminder, if you need help with understanding the work set, please do email your child's Class Teacher or Head of Department/Faculty directly using their school email address. For broader assistance regarding online work, please contact Dr Wood, Deputy Headteacher.

For parents/carers of Year 11 students, we are still awaiting information from Ofqual about awarding exam grades. We will let you know as soon as we receive instruction.

For all parents/carers, we have been informed of a 'scam' email that has been circulating regarding food vouchers. To ensure that you have the information to avoid being caught out, there is a letter regarding this (Letter from Headteacher Re: email scam), along with another document (Are you eligible to apply for free school meals) in the <u>Letters</u> section of the school website.

Also on the homepage of the school website is an update on school status. Please note, it is extremely important that we have any requests by 9am on Thursday 02nd April from any Key Workers who may be wanting childcare provision during the Easter school holiday period (excluding Good Friday and Easter Monday). This is to allow requests to be considered and to allow sufficient time for volunteer staffing to be arranged. Please be aware, in an effort to ensure the safety of everyone, we continue to support the government priority for children to remain at home, unless in exceptional circumstances where childcare in school is unavoidable.

We are aware that families are doing their best to assist the national effort to reduce social contact, which we are extremely grateful for. If there are any parents/carers who have taken the further step of self isolation due to symptoms of Coronavirus, within the household, please could you let us know us through an email to Admin@csschool.co.uk for our information.

With best wishes to you and your families

John Parr Headteacher

Executive Headteacher
Mrs Sarah Godden BA MEd
E head@oldburywells.com

Trust Office c/o Oldbury Wells School Bridgnorth, Shropshire WV16 5JD T 01746 765454 F 01746 762746 E admin@oldburywells.com

Company Number: 9617166